
 
 

 
 
 
 

To: Coppell ISD Board of Trustees 
From:  Larry Guerra 
Date: August 10, 2015 
 
cc: Dr. Mike Waldrip, Ms. Kelly Penny, Mr. Sid Grant 
 
Re: CHS Indoor Facility and Wrestling Room Camera Systems 
and Installation 

 

 

Board Action Required  X 
 

No Action Required 

 
As part of the bond program’s furniture and fixture expenditures for the co-curricular programs, a 
camera system to facilitate in assessing the performance of students in the new indoor facility and 
wrestling room are being proposed. Please note, these cameras are not for surveillance purposes, 
but to assist in assessing student’s performance. The proposal includes eight custom cameras and a 
remote system that includes setup and installation for the ceilings and walls. 
 
RFP #1202 was issued and received in accordance with the purchasing method as provided in the 
Texas Education Code 44.031. This method was used to obtain the proposal from Halbrook and 
Miller Inc. /TM Television Sports Products which provided the best value for the district at a total 
cost of $87,707.00. This company provided the best cost for materials and services to Coppell ISD. 

 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Coppell ISD Board of Trustees approve Halbrook and Miller, Inc. as 
presented, to provide and install the requested custom camera system for the new indoor 
facility and wrestling room at Coppell High School for the sum of $87,707.00. 


